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July 15, 2024 

 
BJG600/64962 

LINN COUNTY ROAD DEPARTMENT 
KEVIN GROOM 
3010 FERRY STREET SW 
ALBANY  OR  97322 
 
Re: State Application Number 64962-NP 
 Owl Creek, Peoria Road, Owl Creek Bridge Replacement 
 
Dear Linn County Road Department: 
 
We have received your application for a bridge replacement in Owl Creek, Township 12S, 
Range 04W, Section 17 SE/NW, Linn County, Oregon.  Under the Oregon Removal-Fill Law 
(ORS 196.800 - 196.990), removal, filling, or alteration of 50 cubic yards or more of material 
within the bed or banks of the waters of this state, or any amount within waters designated 
Essential Salmonid Habitat or State Scenic Waterway, requires a permit from the Department of 
State Lands.  Waters of this state include the Pacific Ocean, rivers, lakes, most ponds and 
wetlands, and other natural water bodies. 
 
Based on the information provided in your application, it appears that your project does not 
require a State removal-fill permit because it involves less than 50 cubic yards of removal and/or 
fill in waters of this state that are not designated as Essential Salmonid Habitat or a State 
Scenic Waterway. 
 
Please be aware that your project, while exempt from the State Removal-Fill requirements, may 
be subject to U.S. Army Corps of Engineers regulatory program and/or local planning 
department permitting process.   
 
Additionally, approval of a fish passage plan from the Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife 
(ODFW) is required.  Contact your local ODFW office for more information. 
 
If you have any questions, please call me at (503) 986-5200 or at bryan.gillooly@dsl.oregon.gov 
 
    
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Bryan Gillooly 
Aquatic Resource Coordinator 
Aquatic Resource Management 
Oregon Department of State Lands 
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BJG:assistant 

 
cc: Joseph Stack, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 Delia Negru, Department of Environmental Quality  
     Alexandra Holecek, US Army Corps of Engineers, Portland Office 
     Linn County Planning Department 

   
  


